Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room
133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah

June 17, 2014, 8:05 a.m.

PRESENT:

Carol Page, Chair

Dean Tucker

Ann Summerhays

Susan Smith

Mary Lynne Morgan

Chris Sanford, Director

Roger Woodward, excused

Louenda Downs, Commissioner, excused

WELCOME:
Mrs. Page welcomed the Board, and the new Board member, to the meeting.

MINUTES:


Mrs. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meetings held April 15, 2014 and May 20, 2014.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

VICE-CHAIR/CHAIR-ELECT - SELECTION:

Mr. Tucker nominated Mrs. Summerhayes to assume the Vice-chair/Chair-elect position.  There were no other nominations.  Mrs. Summerhayes accepted the nomination.  Mrs. Smith made a motion to appoint Ann Summerhayes to the Vice-Chair/Chair-elect position for the period of June17, 2014 through June 30, 2015, after which she will become Chair.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
NEW BOARD MEMBER – WELCOME:
The Board welcomed Mary Lynne Morgan to the Board.  Mrs. Morgan will fill the remainder of Jamie Rasmussen’s term effective June 10, 2014 – January 31, 2017.
STAFF TRAINING DAY - APPROVAL:

Mrs. Sanford told that Board that Staff Training Day will be Friday, August 22, 2014, from 8:00 am – 11:30am.  She requested permission to not open the libraries until 1:00 pm that day.  This year we will have a series of “table discussions” centered on the theme of managing the public space, with a team of Branch Librarians facilitating each discussion.  Technical Services will also have a “show and tell” presentation where staff can learn what goes on in the Technical Services area.  Mr. Tucker made a motion to open the libraries at 1:00 pm on August 22, 2014.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
SIRSIDYNIX CONTRACT – RATIFICATION:
Mrs. Sanford told the board that a contract with SirsiDynix has been approved by the Commission to upgrade our system to Enterprise, the new catalog interface.  This will update the look of the catalog and allow us to do faceted searching and narrow down material that we search.  It will also allow us to have our eBooks and audio books in the catalog.  The amount of the contract is $5,000 and we will use CLEF funds for this expenditure.  Mr. Tucker made a motion to ratify the contract as presented.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
KAYSVILLE BRANCH – UPDATE:
-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the Commission will be signing a contract with Ascent Construction for building the new Kaysville Branch in the amount of $3,594,500.  The results of the second soil study done by Gordon Geotechnical Engineering have been released and are currently being reviewed by staff in the County.  One option is to add additional engineer quality fill dirt and to “surcharge” portions of the building site and surrounding perimeter of the building pad.  Regular dirt would be piled on top of the quality fill to compact it down making it firm enough to support the building’s footing.  This may take between 4-8 weeks or more.  The preferred option is adding geo piers throughout the site to stabilize the ground and to “surcharge” 10 feet around the perimeter of the site.  We will move forward with the groundbreaking ceremony on Monday, June 23, 2014 at 8:00 a.m.

PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Summer Reading is going like gang busters.  We have had attendance larger than have ever had.  The Summer Reading committee is making adjustments on supplies after each program to make sure they have enough.  It is extraordinarily successful.

-The Babysitting Boot Camp is this Saturday, June 21, 2014 in Farmington at 1:00 pm.
TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we have purchased and installed the additional 16 PC’s for our OPAC (catalog) computers.  
-We have had email notifications going astray.  SirsiDynix had teams working on this and they found that Pre-overdue notices were running at the same time that overdue notices were running.  Somehow they crossed information.   A patch was inserted and has hopefully resolved the problem.  This involved 7 patrons that we know of and Mrs. Sanford has talked to each person who received one and gave them an update as well as offering them a new card.
BUDGET – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told that Board that we continue to spend the 2014 funds.  The County Leadership Symposium is in July and they will roll out a new web-based budgeting program.  The budget process will move forward in August.  We will finish projects we have on the books. 

-We have a new sink hole in the parking lot at the Central Branch that is 12” in diameter.  It was determined that there was a break in the irrigation system.  We are working with Facilities to develop a resolution.  
-When we repave the parking lot at the Central Branch we want to map the pipes and wiring under it.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS APRIL 2014:
Mr. Tucker made a motion to ratify the bills paid in April 2014 in the amount of $529,075.60.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Mrs. Smith made a motion to adjourn at 8:57 a.m.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
June 17, 2014


